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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 81ST LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 24, 2009

TO: Honorable John Carona, Chair, Senate Committee on Transportation & Homeland Security 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1474 by Nichols (Relating to compensation for certain emergency services personnel.), As 
Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would extend from 12 to 18 months the time that certain emergency services personnel who 
are exempt from earning overtime by the Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA) could use their 
compensatory time. The bill would authorize state agencies to pay all or part of the compensatory time 
accrued by certain emergency services state personnel during an emergency. 

It is assumed that costs associated with implementing these requirements could be absorbed within 
existing resources.  

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 405 Department of Public Safety, 529 Health and Human Services Commission, 554 
Animal Health Commission
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